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Notice is being provided to the campus community of an alleged crime reported to have 

occurred on the Fayetteville State University campus. 

On Saturday, February 04, 2017, the Fayetteville State University Police Department was 

notified of an alleged sexual battery that occurred at approximately 4:45 a.m.  The victim 

reported that while in the parking lot of the University Place Apartments, she was 

approached by the suspect, who began to speak with her.  During the conversation, the 

victim turned her back to the suspect, who lifted the victim’s clothing and fondled her 

buttocks.  Afterwards, the suspect propositioned the victim to engage in sexual acts.  The 

victim returned to her vehicle and later notified the FSU Police Department of the incident.  

The suspect left the area in the vehicle described below.    

Suspect #1 is described as a black male, heavy set build, approximately 280 

pounds, approximately 5’9”, approximately 30-40 years of age, clean shaven with medium 

length to long dreads.  The suspect was wearing black in color sweat pants, a gray long 

sleeve T-shirt, and a pair of socks. 

Suspect Vehicle is described as an older model white in color tow truck with chrome type 

wheels.  The tow truck had a quick lift attachment on the back of the truck.  The tow truck 

also had writing on the door of the truck.     

If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, contact the 

following: 

• Fayetteville State University Police Department at (910) 672-1775 or  by using the  

                                                                                       FSU LIVESAFE App, 

• City of Fayetteville Police Department at (910) 433-1529; or   

• Crime Stoppers at (910) 483-8477.   

Anonymous information is welcomed.  

Students, staff, and faculty should carefully consider their surroundings and stay cognizant 

of those around them.  If you observe suspicious activity, immediately contact the 

Fayetteville State University Police Department. 

http://www.uncfsu.edu/police-and-public-safety/livesafe

